
 

Date: November, 2019 Newsletter 

Crime Updates (1st to 31st October 2019) 

Blakeney, Brinton, Cley Next the Sea, Field Dalling, High Kelling, Holt, Kelling, Letheringsett 

with Glandford, Morston, Salthouse, Stody, Thornage, Weybourne and Wiveton  

 Message from you local Inspector, Ed Brown 

Offence Numbers What could this entail 

Arson 0 Damage caused as a result of fire. 

Anti-Social Behaviour (ASB) 2 Harassment, alarm or distress is caused in a non-crime incident. 

Burglary - Residential 
0 

Entry and theft to any building within the curtilage/boundary of a  residence. 

Burglary - Business and Community 
0 

Entry and theft to any building or structure not within the curtilage/ boundary of 

a  residence. 

Criminal Damage 
4 

A person destroys or damages property belonging to someone else. 

Domestic 
5 

Domestic incidents where a crime has not occurred. Parties are aged 16 or over 

and have been intimate partners or family members regardless of sexuality. 

Hate Incident 

0 

Any incident where a crime has not occurred which the victim, or anyone else, 

thinks is based on someone’s prejudice towards them because of their race, 

religion, sexual orientation, disability or because they are transgender. 

Race or Religious aggravated public fear 
0 

Any crime determined to have a hate element as per above. 

Possession of controlled substance 
0 

Unlawful possession of a drug classified in class A, B or C. 

Possession of weapons 0 Unlawful possession of an article used as a weapon. 

Public fear, alarm or distress 
2 

Public order offences e.g. from a verbal altercation to offences just short of 

violence. 

Robbery 
0 

Includes a range of offences where force is used, threatened or the victim is put in 

fear. 

Theft from a motor vehicle 
0 

Any item stolen that was in, on or attached to a motor vehicle. 

Theft or unauthorised taking of a motor 

vehicle 
0 

Any motor vehicle including those abandoned. 

Theft of pedal cycle 
0 

From a public place, if stolen from a shed or garage this would be a Burglary 

Residential. 

Theft from a person 
0 

Purse being taken from a handbag, or a mobile phone from a  

shopping basket. 

It’s been a relatively incident free month in Holt and surrounding Parishes despite Halloween & 

Bonfire night celebrations and the Christmas Lights switch on in town. There have been incidents of 

damage to the public toilets but thankfully these have reduced in recent months. Hopefully you will 

have seen more police officers patrolling the town as part of a push to get our response teams more 

engaged in neighbourhood policing. The darker winter nights are well and truly here and I would 

take this opportunity to remind everyone of the importance of using lights on vehicles and cycles for 

safety purposes. It also makes is easier for thieves to poke about particularly in rural areas so make 

sure that valuable items are secured where possible as removing the opportunity for crime is the 

best way of preventing it. We are still on the lookout for more Special Constables to join us and will 

be running a local recruitment event in January. If you have a New Years Resolution to do 

something different then consider helping out your local community as a volunteer officer.  



 

 

 

Point of  contact 

Message from your Engagement Officer, PC Pete Davison 
Your Engagement Officer is here to provide communications and updates regarding your neighbourhood as well as 

co-ordinating Volunteers, Specials, Community Speed Watch and Police Cadets. You can contact PC Pete Davison 

via 101 extension 1058, mobile 07970 458 204 or email Peter.Davison@norfolk.pnn.police.uk. 

Follow us on social media 

@NorthNorfPolice 

 

 

 

www.crimestoppers.co.uk 

www.norfolk.police.co.uk 

Non-emergency - 101 

NHS –111 

NCC - 0344 800 8020 

NNDC - 01263 513811 

Partner contacts 

What is happening in your area  

Weekly Engagement Surgery 

Every Thursday 1pm—3pm at Fakenham Police Station, Norwich Road, Fakenham.   This is an opportunity for residents to 

speak with an officer face to face about local issues and concerns. 
 

SNAP Priority Setting Meeting - Holt and surrounding parishes 

7:00pm on Thursday 5th December 2019 at Holt Youth Project, Old Station Way, Holt. Why not come along and have your 

say? After the meeting the Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel will discuss and decide the priorities for all partners to act upon 

for the next three months. The adopted priorities will be published on the Norfolk Constabulary website, via Police Connect 

and Social Media.  

Current SNAP (Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel) 

Priorities for Holt and surrounding parishes: 

1. Anti-Social Behaviour on Briston Recreation 

Ground 

2. Anti Social Behaviour in Holt Town Centre 

concentrating on Church Street and the 

Memorial Area 

 

Beat Manager - PC Graham Gower-Smith 

Your Beat Manager is here to engage with 

the local communities and work to solve 

local issues and priorities within your 

neighbourhood. The Beat Manager’s aim is 

to keep your neighbourhood as a safe place 

to live, work and visit. 

You can contact your Beat Manager via 101 

extension 1244 or email 

SNTHolt@norfolk.pnn.police.uk 

Neighbourhood Priorities 

Every year burglary tends to increase during the autumn months as the afternoons get darker, making 
it easier to identify unoccupied homes which are often left unlit. You can help protect your home by 
following some basic crime prevention advice such as:  

• Use timer switches on a lamp, radio or TV so they turn on as it gets dark in the afternoons. 

• Make a habit of checking that ground floor windows and doors are closed and locked when you 
leave the house or go to bed. Upstairs windows should be closed and locked when the house is 
unoccupied. 

• PVC doors should be locked by lifting the handle and turning the key to ensure all the security 
features are in place. 

• Car and house keys should be kept out of sight in a safe place. Don’t leave them on display on 
window sills, in porches, hallways or kitchens. 

• Secure your rear garden by shutting and locking any gates. Burglars can use garden tools, like 

ladders to break in, please ensure you always lock away tools after use. 


